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Report from Jake and Ria Snaddon
Plot 116 on the South Field
Winners of the ODFAA Standingford Shield
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We were delighted and surprised at hearing that we
had been awarded the Standingford Shield for best
plot in the city in the under 35s category. We have



both loved the idea of growing our own food sinee w
were young.

One of Ria’s strongest childhood memories is pgllin
up carrots, while Jake as a child grew okra and
aubergines in a patch of cleared forest in

Belize. Naturally, we grew vegetables in the back
garden of our first house, but when we moved to
Oxford we moved in to a flat with no outside space.

An allotment seemed like a dream then, knowing how
long the waiting lists usually are. By some stroke
luck, and some good friends who were already on
Cripley Meadow, we found out about the South Field
expansion and got one of the few available plotg ve
late in 2011.

We didn’t
really start
developing
the bare earth
plot until the
spring...thoug
h we have
some very
cold and
muddy
memories of
putting up the
shed in the
snow. The
layout was
designed to be
practical but
with some
elegance,

using
reclaimed
wood planks
and long
packing crates
to create
structure.

We have had some incredible support from the
Cripley
Meadow
allotment
community,
always ready to
share advice
and stop by for
a chat, and also

from Ria’s parents who
are seasoned gardeners.
Some wonderful advice
also came from the
smallholding folk at
South Farm, where Ria
visits once a month to
photograph seasonal
goings on for their

blog www.southfarming.
co.uk

We have absolutely loved the last year on the
allotment, the joy of growing, the quietness arfdge
of our little space outside and the community of
Cripley Meadow.

Next year will bring new challenges (we are waiting
for the slugs to find us) but we are ready for theerd

are working on our rotation plans already.

Ria & Jake Snaddon, Plot 116 South Field, Cripley
Meadow Allotments.



